
 

To conserve, protect, restore and sustain the cold-water resources of the Poconos 

 

Meetings:  
 

June 15 Start date:  Cherry 

Creek Habitat Improvement. 

Information will be provided if , 

how and when this event occurs.  

 

Decisions on participating in and 

sponsoring future events will be 

made by the Board of Directors 

based upon data on hand and the 

direction of the PA Department of 

Health guidelines. Stay tuned and 

we will let you know! 
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Waiting: Itõs the Hardest Part. 

 Like the rower pictured in William Merritt Chaseõs painting, 

weõre feeling a bit isolated. But weõre anxiously waiting for that time 

when we can once again get together, share stories, work on a few 

projects and help conserve the cold water resources in the Poconos.  

And, truth be told, thatõs hard. We love working together, sharing our 

knowledge of fly-tying, trout fishing, and telling some true òwhopperó 

stories.  We truly like to work and not being out there building habi-

tats, cleaning stream sides, collecting data, designing devices, working 

with other groups, teaching classes and observing nature is tough. But, 

weõre working toward that day when we once again do that with vig-

or.   

 So, yes, weõre still waiting, But we know we will return with 

more energy than ever and that our lonely rowboat will be joined by 

many others.  See you soon! 
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Dear Members and Friends, 

 

As we slowly return to normalcy we can start to look forward to some in person events.  

While we decided to cancel our annual banquet that we originally rescheduled for July 

31st, we are planning a membership celebration for September (tentatively September 

19th).  We hope to incorporate some things from our traditional June Picnic, our annual 

banquet, and a couple of meetings that we missed so stay tuned for more details. 

 

One thing I took away from our safe at home experience is learning what is truly im-

portant to me.  That can be different for each and every one of us, but for me it reaf-

firmed my need for clean cold free flowing streams protected in publicly accessible open 

space, well that and my family.  It seems like our public open space areas have become 

very important to a lot of people judging from the crowds at every parking lot and trail-

head.  I hope that people can remember how important those public lands are in No-
vember. 

 

While our two existing Trout in the Classroom (TIC) programs got shortchanged this 

year, we are still committed to growing the program.  We have two new teachers train-

ing this summer to be able have a TIC program this fall.  We also have another existing 

TIC program that has reached out to the Chapter to be involved in their program.  All 

told we may have five TIC programs for the next school year, and we are not done, if 

you know a teacher that might be interested in the TIC program have them reach out to 

one of our co-chairs Daniel Steere (dsteere410@gmail.com) and Larry Ott 

(fishlott@frontiernet.net). 

 

In other news we will also be holding Chapter elections at our September event.  We 

have a nearly full slate of officers and board members, but we are looking for a Treasur-

er.  If you are interested and would like to learn about what is involved in being our next 

Treasurer you can contact our current Treasurer, Russ Thrall 

(rthrall@collisionweek.com) to learn more.  If you are interested and want to learn 

about our other board and officer positions you can contact Selection Committee Chair, 

Greg Malaska (gregmalaska@gmail.com).   As I reiterate every month, this Chapter be-

longs to all of us and I believe every members voice is important so if you have ideas on 

how to improve the Chapter feel free to reach out to me (ericrobertbaird@gmail.com) 

or any the Chapter leaders. 

 

So until we can get together again (hopefully in September) tight lines and be safe. 

mailto:dsteere410@gmail.com
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MEMBERSHIP UPDATES  
 

 

New Members  
 

We are pleased to welcome five new members to our chapter:  Julia 

Dougherty, Julia Fernald, Jonathan Paul and April Thrall. We look forward to 

working with you on our mission and if you have any questions, please reach 

out to us. 
 

 

 

Renewing Members  

 

Thank you to who have chosen to renew their memberships with us.  Your ef-

forts in supporting our education, conservation, and advocacy efforts are great-

ly appreciated.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contributing Members  
 

Thank you to our recent contributing members. Your continuing support of 

Brodhead TUõs mission is gratefully acknowledged.  
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Bushkill Creek, Northampton County: Update  

 
 On Friday, June 5, 2020, Bushkill Creek, a Class A 

Wild Trout water near Tatamy, PA, went dry.  Yes, dry.  
Not low, not extremely low, but dryñfor about 14 hours.  

Thousands of fish were killed, from the Stockertown area 

through Tatamy and downstream near Easton.  These fish, 

many of which were wild, stream-bred brown trout, slowly 

suffocated on the damp creek bed or in slowly warming 

pools of deoxygenating water. Local officials, Forks of the 

Delaware TU, and the PA Fish and Boat Commission re-

sponded and were on the scene that day.   

 How does such a thing happen? 

 Bushkill Creekõs upstream waters run off the south 
side of Blue Mountain. They travel through Jacobsburg State 

Park as a òfreestoneró and meander south to Stockertown. This is where the creek encounters an 

underlying carbonate geology - limestone. Limestone is water soluble, meaning it can be eroded by 

groundwater. Over time,  large, underground, water-filled voids form in the limestone which sup-

ports the overlaying rocks and soil.  If the water table drops or enough limestone dissolves, the 

overlaying rocks and soil can collapse and form a sinkhole. There are several sinkholes that siphon 

water out of Bushkill Creek in this area.  (You may want to do a 

quick search for òkarst topography.ó) 

 Located near Stockertown is a stone quarry that currently 

works below the water table.  Whereas water will flow to the low-

est point, groundwater that would normally fill the surrounding 

limestone voids and help feed the stream flows into the quarry.  

The water is pumped back up into the stream bed by massive elec-

trical pumps.  If the pumps fail,  groundwater continues to infiltrate 

the quarry but with no water going back out, the creek dries up.  

Thatõs what happened on June 4-5 

when a lightning strike cut off pow-

er to the pumps.  

 De-watering of the creek 

has occurred before, with most recent events happening in 2013 

and 2018.  This 2020 event appears to have had the longest dura-

tion and thus the potential to inflict the most damage to the ecosys-

tem. 

 A Class A Wild Trout stream is a High Quality stream.  A 

High Quality stream has and deserves protection from degradation 

and events that would cause it to lose its status.  As we wait and 

see how this is handled, we encourage you to speak with your 

elected officials and urge them to formulate and coordinate a re-

sponsible solution to prevent such an egregious event from occur-

ring (yet) again. A creek should not look like a Martian landscape.  

(Photo credits:  Top right & bottom right ñJoe Baylog. LeftñVaughn Miller.)  

https://lvpc.org/pdf/act167/act16704.pdf

